REGULAR MEETING September 26, 2022

A regular meeting of the Sherrill City Commission was held at 7:00 p.m. on September 26, 2022. Present were Mayor W. Vineall, Commissioners T. Dixon, P. Hubbard, D. Hyle, J. Shay, City Manager B. Lovett and City Clerk M. Holmes.

MINUTES

Motion was made by J. Shay and seconded by D. Hyle that the minutes of the previous meeting be approved as written.

AYES: Dixon, Hubbard, Hyle, Shay, Vineall

BILLS

Motion was made by P. Hubbard and seconded by J. Shay that the following bills be approved for payment and W. Vineall be authorized to sign the warrant.

Fund	Warrant No.	Date	Dollars
City Claims on	17	9/26/2022	\$ 13,080.13
Sewer Claims on	17	9/26/2022	\$ 18,949.16
P&L Claims on	17	9/26/2022	\$ 194,531.68
Trust & Agency Claims on	17	9/26/2022	\$1,250.00

AYES: Dixon, Hubbard, Hyle, Shay, Vineall

PARK CLOSURE

City Manager, Brandon Lovett, has announced that under his authority under section 5 of Local Ordinance No. 14 that all parks in the City of Sherrill will be closed to all persons during non-daylight hours on October 28-31, 2022. This has been an annual occurrence to help mitigate any undesirable Halloween park activities.

AYES: Dixon, Hubbard, Hyle, Shay, Vineall

<u>PUBLIC INPUT SESSIONS</u> ROUTE 5 CORRIDOR SIDEWALK PROJECT

Mayor Vineall opened the public input session at 7:15 p.m. there were 6-8 members of the public present, none of whom commented or questioned the proposed project. Chris Maybe from Delta Engineering led a presentation on the proposed project. The City was awarded a New York State Transportation Alternatives Program (TAP) Grant for pedestrian safety. The project is to construct a sidewalk along the south side of Route 5 connecting Betsinger Road and Sherrill Road. Additionally, there would be some additional proposed work at or near both intersections of Route 5. The grant is an 80-20 matching funds grant. The City is responsible for 20% and it is the City's intension to use a portion of the ARP funds it received along with some Oneida County funding that has been committed as it's portion. The NYS DOT is still reviewing the proposed project design and hopes to have their comments completed by late next week. There being no further comments, the mayor closed the public hearing, more information will be available as the project progresses. It would be slated for 2023 build.

Motion was made by J. Shay and seconded by D. Hyle to adjourn.

AYES: Dixon, Hubbard, Hyle, Shay, Vineall

Michael Holmes City Clerk